
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3 April 2020 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Firstly, and most importantly, I hope that you are all staying safe and healthy. My thoughts are 
with all those in our community who are unwell, shielding or self-isolating. This is a very 
difficult and unsettling time for everyone, and I am grateful for all the support being offered 
from within the school community to support the Government’s objectives of staying at home, 
protecting the NHS and saving lives. 
It is unprecedented that schools would be closed, especially with no fixed date for when they 
will reopen. However, we will continue to follow the advice of the government and Public 
Health England as our families’ health is the most important consideration at this time. We must 
prepare that this is now moving into the longer-term period. The emergency school provision 
remains in place for children of our key workers who really have no safe alternative and I am 
grateful for the teachers and staff who are supporting this. This provision will continue over the 
next two weeks including Good Friday (10th April) and Easter Bank Holiday Monday (13th April). 
These next few weeks may be a time where financial concerns become more prominent. We 
have already supported our children in receipt of Free School Meals with vouchers for 4 weeks 
and will be enrolling in the national voucher scheme to launch from Monday 20th April. At the 
end of this letter is guidance on how to check if you are eligible for free school meals, 
particularly if your circumstances have recently changed. Contact us if you then have this 
confirmed. 
School, in whatever form, will continue and I am proud that all of the staff have worked to 
ensure that there is learning being set and communicated daily. I am also grateful for the 
parental commitment from home. As we move into the Easter school holidays, I believe this is a 
time for families, teachers and children to regroup and refresh. We will not be setting home 
learning during this period but have merely shared suggested activities which may help fill the 
time. Please try to use this time as a family and take some positives from the situation.  
Over the next two weeks, there is no expectation that e-schools is accessed online (although it 
can be). These are unprecedented times and we are all finding our way to ensure that our 
children can continue to access the best learning resources. Learning opportunities will resume 
on Monday 20th April. 
For those parents and carers that are key workers, our normal systems will continue for signing 
up your child/ren over the next two weeks.  
When we return to school, I can assure you that we will endeavour to ensure we all pick up from 
where the children were in their learning when we closed; we just need in this period to retain 
a good routine, interest in learning but more importantly positive mental and physical health. 
 
Please take care and stay safe during this time.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Ross McTaggart Executive Headteacher 

Barnes Farm Junior School 
  

Henniker Gate, Chelmer Village,    
Essex CM2 6QH   
  Executive Head Teacher: Mr R McTaggart      

Tel:  01245 467973  

       

Fax: 01245 461947 
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admin@barnesfarm-jun.essex.sch.uk 

 

 

Website:        www.barnesfarmjuniors.co.uk 
  

  

Head of School: Mr R McIntosh 

http://www.barnesfarmjuniors.co.uk/


 

How to check eligibility for Free School Meals 
You can check your free school meals eligibility by accessing the 

website:https://pps.lgfl.org.uk/

 
 

 Scroll to the bottom of the page and click on the check availability button. You will be taken to the 

following page: 

 

 
 Click on the blue proceed button ‘Create a new account’ 

 

 Select Essex from the Local Authority List and then your child’s school from the drop down list and 

press next 

 

 

 

 
 Scroll down to the bottom of the page and accept the Privacy Notice 

https://pps.lgfl.org.uk/
https://pps.lgfl.org.uk/


 

 
 
You will then be taken to the following page 

 
 Enter your details to see if you are eligible. REMEMBER if you have made a recent Universal Credit 

claim keep checking as we do not know how long these claims will take. 

 

 You will get an immediate answer 

 
 If you are eligible you will have the option to print a certificate. Please send a copy of the 

certificate (even just a screenshot on your phone) to the school. 

 
 
 
 


